PCSP 

Minutes of
Policing and Community Safety Partnership Meeting

        28 February 2023 at 10am Hybrid/ WebEx
	Present via WebEx:
	Ald. Maurice Devenney, Cllr Christopher Jackson, Ald Drew Thompson, Cllr John Boyle, Cllr Jason Barr, Cllr Martin Reilly, Cllr Michaela Boyle, Cllr Emma McGinley, Ald. Keith Kerrigan.
Mr Aodh McCay, Mr Thomas Conway, Ms Linda Watson, Mr Fergal Leonard, Miss Una McCartney, Mrs Jeanette Warke, Mr Paul Boggs.
PSNI - Superintendent William Calderwood.
Mr Damien Gallagher (NIFRS), Ms Denise Stewart (PBNI), Mr Eddie Doherty (NIHE), Mr Paul Ryan (YJA), Jacqueline Doherty (WHSCT), Vanessa Russell (PCSP Officer).

	Present at Meeting:
	Ald Darren Guy (Chairperson), Mrs Mary Casey.
PSNI: CI Yvonne McManus, CI Ryan Robb.

	In Attendance:
	Dermot Harrigan (PCSP Manager), Ciara Bond (Administrator).

	DSPCSP 01/23
	Apologies

Mr David Young (PBNI), Noel McNulty (NIHE), Mrs Margaret Hall.  

	DSPCSP 02/23
	Chairperson’s Business 
The Chair welcomed all members to the February meeting of PCSP including CI McManus and CI Robb.
The Chair condemned the attempted murder of Detective CI John Caldwell in Omagh in front of his son and other children who now will have to deal with this going forward in their lives.  Thoughts are with the family as John tries to battle with serious injuries; it is hoped he pulls through; he is not out of the woods yet.
A letter of responsibility from the IRA appeared, posted on a wall in Creggan, threatening serving members of the PSNI.  These people are scum of the earth and nobody wants to return to the olden days.  There were also threats from UVF with regard to actions over the protocol when they were not happy with the outcome.
The Chair stated he had a proposal but welcomed views from members in the first instance.

An elected member referred to the callous attempted murder of John Caldwell which took place around young people.  Thoughts and prayers were offered to John, who is in hospital, and to his extended family.  Those that carried out this attack then left a note on a wall in the City.  The note was removed by PSNI for forensic examination.  This incident has sent shockwaves through Northern Ireland and through John’s colleagues from top to bottom.  
The elected member said he was confident that PSNI officers would stand up to the challenge and do their jobs.  He said there was no time for threats from anyone and referred to the 25th year anniversary of the Good Friday Agreement and the fact that there were still threats. The elected member condemned the incident no matter what end it came from. He stressed that anyone with information re the attempted murder should pass it on to the PSNI.
An independent member condemned the incident and mentioned the horrific time that John and his family were going through.  He said he was conscious of all serving Police Officers who faced a similar threat every day and mentioned solidarity with all of them.  Police Officers do not expect to face threats of murder; it is not on, during working hours, or outside of that.  

The independent member said he had been involved since the Good Friday Agreement and stated that everyone went through so much and things had moved so far in society that nobody wanted to go back.  Those who go out to simply kill Police Officers are not part of normal society.  
Unfortunately, there is a situation, and we need to purge ourselves of those individuals.  Information is required and people know who they are and know where they were going.  The independent member said he had confidence that PSNI were doing everything to bring those people to justice.  He referred to the threat that exists for Police Officers and said that everyone needed to show solidarity with them.
The Chair agreed with everything that had been said.

An elected member said he was not going to repeat what had been said but endorsed it.  He said that since the attack he had seen the community stand shoulder to shoulder with the PSNI.  Everybody had spoken with one voice to condemn the attack.  It was clear that those who carried out the attack were not going to stop the progress.  All have taken a stand to show solidarity with John and the PSNI.  There is a united front from political leaders and he was encouraged by this and said that all needed to work together to build on this to create a better future for people.
The elected member said whilst he did not want to take away from the attack everybody in the community was disgusted and he urged caution that there would not be any collective punishment or anything to impose punishment against a community because of a small minority of people.  He thanked the Chair for the opportunity to speak.

Another elected member said that thoughts and prayers were with John, his son, family, and all the children and families with regard to this reprehensible attempted murder.  She stated she did not want to see this type of action here again on the streets.  Best wishes were sent to John’s colleagues in PSNI and reference was made about the fact that John Caldwell was working voluntarily in the community when there was an attack on his life.  

John carried out work in the PSNI and within his community.  The elected member said it was great to see a united front to make a better future for the children.  She commended the support given by schools and the community in the area and stated it would be a long journey for John and the children.  All sides should cease and desist in violence.  The elected member said there was solidarity in the journey ahead for John’s recovery.

SI William Calderwood thanked PCSP for their words of support.  He said it gave PSNI reassurance that the vast majority of the community supported PSNI.  He gave PCSP an update on John and said he was critical but stable and he had a long journey ahead of him.  In relation to the attempted murder, 6 arrests had been made.  The letter in Creggan was a claim from the IRA and this was taken for examination.  

PSNI have had to have conversations with their family, wives, and children.  The attack was felt on all and it reached into the rest of the community.  SI Calderwood reassured members that PSNI would continue business as usual with a neighbourhood approach.  He confirmed that PSNI would not be deterred in their job or partnerships in Derry and Strabane.  He thanked all PCSP members.
The Chair said Police Officers go to work each day and now due to threats their families have been brought into it and therefore have to deal with it.
An independent member passed on deepest sympathy to the family of the detective who investigated issues that brought our society into deeper criminality.  In her own experience with families who were affected by conflict over the years the ripple effect, she said, on society is very sore.  She said we were at the stage where it is not really about anything else other than the control of neighbourhoods and said it was not personal, where before it might have been. Community relationships and partnerships are well established in the City  The independent member said she was heartfelt sorry for the family and what they were going through.
CI McManus said valid points had been raised.  She said it would to easy to go to a defensive position and feel intimidated.  The support from partners had been huge and this reassured PSNI that they were in the right place.  It is a small minority and going forward there are people in the community know who they are.  That support is needed to move from where they are, so as not to take a violent approach to PSNI.  CI McManus said it was important to do something about it to move everyone in the same direction and stated that we all have a role. The support and comments were appreciated.
An independent member said it was important to speak on behalf of the young people and said they had been used to officers coming in and out of the community building.  The young people want to live in a shared and safe community.
The Chair put forward a proposal on the back of what had happened and mentioned the recent cuts to budgets and the recent threat.  There had also been recent attempted bombings, devices, hi-jacking, and attempted murder.  Therefore, he proposed that PCSP write to the Secretary of State and the Chancellor to state that after the recent event by the IRA and UVF that the budget is increased immediately to help the PSNI in dealing with recent threats.  If the PSNI must tackle criminality, then they need the funding for it.
Mr Thomas Conway seconded the proposal although said he did not know what weight PCSP carried with the Chancellor and Secretary of State.  Only the PSNI know what they need but clearly what they are getting is not adequate.  
Chair/PCSP Manager
He also proposed that a letter or card is sent to John and his family to show support from PCSP at this time and let them know they are not alone.
The Chair confirmed that a letter of support would be issued to the family.

Chair/PCSP Manager 


	DSPCSP 03/23
	Approval of Minutes
PCSP PC Meeting 31/01/23 PCPM 01/23-07/23
Proposed by Ald Maurice Devenney
Seconded by Ms Linda Watson

	DSPCSP 04/23
	Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

	DSPCSP 05/23
	PCSP Manager’s Report (28/02/22)
The PCSP Manager took members through the report as follows:

PCSP Action Plan – The Letter of Offer was approved by the Joint Committee and totalled £441,496 plus £18,000 for member’s meeting expenses.  £215,000 of the allocation was agreed for Small Project Support.  Most projects are in the delivery phase, and some have completed and submitted final claims.

Quarter 3 for 2022/23 was submitted to the Joint Committee on 19/01/23 for £145,699.98 plus £2,760 for members’ expenses. This brought the overall expenditure for the Action Plan to £286,757.11 for the first 3 quarters which equates to under 65% of the total allocation.  The first 2 quarters have been reimbursed and PCSP are awaiting reimbursement of the Q3 claim. The final claim for Q4 is due to be submitted to the Joint Committee by the end of May 2023.  An underspend is not envisaged at this stage.
The new PCSP Action Plan for 2023/24 will be submitted to the Joint Committee by the end of March 2023 subject to approval by members.
Facebook Page – The PCSP Manager referred members to the metrics in the report which showed the PCSP Facebook page currently has 1,414 likes.
PCSP Dissemination of Best Practice – Dublin North Inner City LCSP are one of the 3 new partnerships in the Republic of Ireland.  They hope to use the model of PCSP and roll out in the Republic of Ireland.

The PSNI Vulnerability Team attended an event in Limerick.
PCSP met with Eisenhower Fellowship who were interested in accountability measures of PSNI, SH, and CSW.

Small Project Support Allocation – The PCSP Manager referred members to the table which showed the amount allocated to each DEA, the amount claimed, and amount remaining.  Amount claimed down is £141,322.41 and over £66,000 has yet to be claimed down.

Campaigns/Initiatives – The PCSP Manager advised that re-engagement had started with face-to-face meetings with various partners throughout the community.
Community Safety Wardens – The PCSP Manager stated that the CSW have dealt with 1,722 referrals and delivered 15,607 patrols of ASB hotspot areas. Funding has been secured from DfC, NIHE, PSNI, UU, PSCP, and DCSDC.  Application for funding for next year has been submitted.  It has been confirmed that DC&SDC will continue to fund CSWs next year.

The Northland Team dealt with 126 safeguarding incidents, 7 attempted suicides, 11 suicide welfare concerns, and located and found 4 missing persons.
RAPID Drugs Bins – The Manager stated that 21 drugs bins had been installed since October 2018 throughout the Council area, with over 82,000 prescription tablets and harmful drugs recovered and destroyed by PSNI. 
Safer Homes Scheme/Home Security Equipment – From April to December 2022, 147 homes have been fitted with additional home security equipment. CCTV has been rolled out for those who are at high risk of domestic violence.

Neighbourhood Watch – The PCSP Manager informed members that there are 44 Neighbourhood Watch Schemes in the district covering almost 3,000 homes.  Recently face-to-face meetings have resumed in both Strabane and Derry.

CCTV – This is a multi-agency initiative with 95 CCTV cameras installed and monitored independently on a 24/7 basis. The contract was extended while it went out for re-tender.  It was advertised at the end of June with one tender received.  CCTV will be provided for 5 years from March 2023 with the option to extend for a further 2 years.

The PCSP Manager informed members that to date CCTV dealt with 419 missing person reports, 127 attempted suicides, 398 suicide welfare concerns and 273 general welfare concerns. It was concerning that there was an increase in suicide attempts.  There are good partnerships in the area who carry out data control in relation to CCTV.
Road Safety/SIDs – Members were informed that the 8 Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs) had been deployed and have been successful since the launch in 2021.  PCSP works with partners to raise awareness of the consequences of risk-taking behaviour when driving.
PCSP supported RTC demonstrations during Road Safety Week in St Mary’s YC on 15/11/22 and Guildhall Square on 19/11/23.  PCSP supports delivery of road safety presentations to year 13/14 (age 17 & 18) by New Driver NI.
PCSP Policing Committee Meetings – Members were advised that the previous PCSP Policing Committee Meeting took place on 31 January 2023 (hybrid meeting) when the District Commander presented his Q2 report.  Crime had decreased slightly and recorded ASB for the district had decreased by 17.8%.  the next PCSP PC Meeting is due to take place on 25/04/23.

Local Policing Plan – Members were encouraged to complete the online Local Policing Plan Simulator.

Support Hub – The Manager stated that the last Support Hub meeting was held on 14/02/23. A total of 480 actions were delivered with PSNI accounting for 44% and WHSCT 42%; 47% were male and 53% female.
Community Safety Forums – Meeting have been taking place for some time and recently a Community Safety Forum was established in Strabane Town.  A meeting was held on 11/02/22 and a further meeting is due to take place on 29/02/23.


	
	Questions/Issues Raised re PCSP Manager’s Report

Eisenhower Fellowship – an independent member congratulated the PCSP Manager on the report and queried how the Eisenhower Fellowship came about to visit the City.

The PCSP Manager confirmed that 3 individuals (from various professions) came to the City through Tom Frawley, NIPB.  Tom is an Eisenhower Fellow himself and as a resident of Derry was keen to get the individuals to see the City.  They were impressed with the Community Safety Wardens and the Support Hub; how PSNI deal with mental health issues with regards to drugs and alcohol and domestic violence; the links and partnerships in monitoring issues within DCSDC area.


	DSPCSP 06/23
	Community Safety Wardens – Monthly Reports

The PCSP Manager referred members to the following reports:

1. CSW Reports for November 2022, December 2022 and January 2023.

2. Northland CSW Safeguarding Incident Data Report for Q3.

3. Northland CSW Welfare Incident Information Report for Q3.
The Northland Wardens dealt with 126 welfare incidents, 7 attempted suicides, 11 suicidal ideation, 10 required medical attention, 17 were under the influence of drugs and/or alcohol, 66 rough sleeping incidents, and 4 missing person incidents.  The Northland Wardens are a small team of 3 wardens who work closely with all partners.  They provide a really important service to those who are most vulnerable within the City.  The Wardens provide a quarterly report but a daily report is sent to the PSNI.

	DSPCSP 07/23
	Infographics Q2 2022/23 
The PCSP Manager referred members to the Infographics provided to show a flavour of the work carried out.
· CCTV – 94 cameras monitored 24/7.  The current supplier has been approved and will continue for 5 years with possible extension of 2 years.  Through CCTV the PSNI have live links where issues can be addressed accordingly.
· Community Safety Wardens

· PCSP Awareness

· Safer Homes Scheme 
· Support Hub


	DSPCSP 08/23
	Any Other Business
Rural Policing – an independent member referred to resources being cut and whilst issues are much greater in urban areas a number of people have raised issues that they feel are not being dealt with currently.  It is in no way to be disparaging to the job.  He stated that the PSNI may not be able to cover such a large area.  

He said he would like to speak to PSNI re setting up a FB page, forum, or to speak to a PSNI officer on various options and felt technology should be used more when the personnel is not available.  There is support in the rural area for PSNI.
SI William Calderwood said it was a valid point and himself and CI McManus would speak with him to discuss rural areas to encourage more confidence in policing.  Now is a good time to see what options are out there and to think outside of the box.  He agreed to meet to discuss options.

PSNI

BWC Footage – the Chairperson stated that both himself and an independent member met Clive Beatty at Strand Road Police Station to view body worn footage which showed how the PSNI dealt with various situations. He felt it would be useful for all members to see how the Police deal with incidents through BWC.

	DSPCSP 09/23
	Date of Next Meeting

The PCSP Meeting has been arranged for Tuesday 28 March 2023 at 10am via Hybrid/WebEx (Meeting Room, Harbour House) unless otherwise informed.
Special Meeting – a special meeting will be held in advance of that where 3 items will be discussed:

· Approval of PCSP Action Plan 2023/24 for Joint Committee

· Small Project Support for endorsement

· Draft LPP – update of results from Simulator

The Chair thanked members for their attendance and input at the meeting.  
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